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Tuesday 8 September 2020 Term 3 Week 8 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 Friday  25 September      Last day of Term 3 

Monday  12 October Staff & Students return for 
 Term 4 
Wednesday 14 October Year 6 Interrelate 

• Mrs Turner will also be on leave during the last 
week of this term, as well as 4 weeks of term 4. 
Mr Michael Mirana will be teaching 3/4T during 
that time. 

  
 
Phones 
 

In this technological era, I understand 
that more and more students have their 
own devices, including phones. For student 
safety, our school policy is for all phone to be stored in 
the office, throughout the day. Students are to hand the 
phones in on arrival, and collect them at the end of each 
day. 
 
All messages must come through the office, so that we 
know of any changes to routine in regard to pick up from 
school and so on. Students do not need phones during the 
day and are not permitted to take calls or photos or post 
to any accounts during the day.  

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Amanda Lavender, who has recently 
been permanently appointed to KPS office team. Amanda 
has worked here for approximately 2 1/2 years in a   
temporary capacity. 
 

I am sure you will all join with me in saying well done 
Amanda!. 
 
 
 

Thank you 
 

Diana Foley 
PRINCIPAL 
 

  
PRINCIPAL NEWS 
 

Happy Fathers Day 
 

To all of the Dads and special men who 
care and support our students, I hope you had a         
wonderful day on Sunday. If you haven’t already heard it, 
check out the ABC radio Fathers’ Day comments, from 
some of our kindy students. It is so  gorgeous. 
https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool/videos/
vb.1858356651152622/3491005200938996/?type=2&theater  
 
Kingy Catch up with the Principal 
 

Throughout term 2 and early term 3, I engaged in      
regular Facebook updates, to keep everyone informed of 
what was going on at our school. It was a highly           
successful means of communicating to our community, 
with considerable positive feedback. Therefore, I will 
continue to provide updates in this way, once or twice per 
term.  
 

Monday’s Facebook messages: 
 Beach and Creek Week: A different approach in 2020! 

Week 10, Term 3. 
• Classes will be creating some artworks related to 

the beach or creek theme. These will be mounted 
on our school perimeter fence. We encourage all 
members of the community to enjoy our art trail.   

• KIMP students will be providing entertainment to 
their peers and teachers, as they become buskers 
in our school. Students will stroll around the 
grounds and stop, throw down their beach towel 
and listen to our buskers. A great way to relax and 
appreciate local talent: our “Beach Towel     
Buskers” 

 Hall upgrade: nearing completion: 
• The hall is due for completion by the end of      

October, which is exciting for us all. 
• In preparation for advertising for tenders for the 

Out of School Hours Care service, a survey 
must be completed. A google form, sent out on 
Monday will gather usage information for us. 
Please complete by the end of the week, if you 
think you might use this service. QR codes will 
also be placed on the fence (Orient Street) so 
they can be filled out while you wait for students 
at pick up time. 

 Leave and relieving positions: 
• I will be on leave during the last 2 weeks of term 

3, and the first week of term 4.  
• During that time, Mrs Mirana will be relieving as 

Principal, Mrs Gray will be relieving as Deputy  
Principal and Mrs Nicholls will be relieving as     
Assistant Principal in Early Stage 1. 

 
 
 
 

PBL Winners Term 3 - Week 8 
 

Bonnie. B   -   1M Jackson. H   -  KN 

Hannah. C.  - 1M Livia. B - 4L 

Harry. W   -  KN Alice. H   -   1S 

Elsie. A   -   KTG Jarrah.  A   - 4M 

Paint Room 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 

 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool/videos/vb.1858356651152622/3491005200938996/?type=2&theater
https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool/videos/vb.1858356651152622/3491005200938996/?type=2&theater
https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/
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Canteen Orders 

All parents wishing to place a canteen order for 
their child will need to do so at the window along 
the side of the office.  This is to limit the number 
of parents in the office foyer. Please remember 
to obey social distancing in this area.  

Parents On Site 

Following an update on COVID restrictions       
released by the DoE only students and parents 
with pre-arranged  meetings are allowed to enter 
the foyer.  All parent payments, early pick-ups/
late arrivals and all other general enquiries are to 
be handled at the first window along the side of 
the office with Canteen payments remaining at 
the second window.  Please do not enter the school 
if you are sick or have any flu-like symptoms. 

Sickness 

If your child is unwell or has flu-like symptoms 
they should be tested through their local medical 
practitioner or one of the COVID-19 clinics.    
Please advise the school should any immediate 
family members be tested and  
students are to remain home until the results are 
known. 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.15pm 

UNIFORM SHOP 
The KPS Uniform Shop has a variety of stock available for  
purchase and will be available until stock is sold out.   
 
Spray Jackets  -  Sizes 4, 12 & 14 Only (Limited Stock) 

Shorts  - Sizes 2, 4, & 14+ available. (Limited Stock) 

Shirts - Size 2, 4 & 14 Limited stock in size 12 

Skirts  - Size 4 - 14. 

Senior Bomber Jackets - Size 12 OUT OF STOCK,  
                All other sizes available. 

V-Neck Jumper– Sizes 4, 6 & 14 Only 

Track Pants - Size 4, 8 & 12+ available. 

SPECIAL PRICES! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Second-hand uniforms are also available from the school office. 

If we do not have the item you are after, it can be  
ordered from Mr Charles through their website 
www.mrcharles.com.au, phone 1800 810 182 or  
email admin@mrcharles.com.au. 

Thank you. 

 

 

An update from the PBL Team 

This week in PBL we are reminding our students to use kind words, 
and to think about what is appropriate language to use at school. 
We want our school to be a safe, respectful and welcoming space, 
and thinking about the language we use at school is an important 

part of that. 

 

We are speeding towards the end of term, and of course this 
means Kingsley Day. Stay tuned to see what exciting things we 

have planned for our Term 3 Kingsley Day. 

 

We are looking forward to welcoming a parent representative on to 
our team. If you would like to be involved with this, please contact 

our school office. 

 

That’s the week in PBL. Stay safe, responsible, respectful and   
resilient! 
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CLOSES  

WEDNESDAY 

9TH  

SEPTEMBER 

CANTEEN CORNER 

 
A temporary canteen is operating in the 
former Learning Centre while the  
new canteen is under construction.   

The canteen will be operating TUESDAY to FRIDAY with a revised 
menu. There are no burgers, pizza, lasagne or muffins.  Menu’s are 
available on School Stream and the school website.  Due to the 
current situation, parents are not permitted to access the  
canteen.  Parents can make payments at the office (2nd window), 
or online and provide your receipt number on your child's order.  
Children can deliver their pre-paid and cash orders to the canteen. 

The Canteen will be limited to Orders Only. 
There will be no sales over the counter. 

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

   KIMP NEWS  
 
 
KIMP Beach Towel Buskers - Tuesday 22nd 
Sept, Week 10 
 
Our KIMP students are all looking forward to our first 
ever KIMP busking extravaganza as part of this years 
Beach and Creek Week. Classes will be entertained by 
buskers on the oval and will enjoy a performance by the 
Percussion Ensembles with Mr Walsh. We just need to 
put in a request for a beautiful day without too much 
wind!!! 
 
RIVMEO - in some positive KIMP news the last couple of 
weeks have seen a Round Table Group  called RIVMEO 
formed to advocate for Instrumental Music and Music 
Education in NSW. This is the largest coalition of music 
organisations, tertiary institutions and community music 
groups ever created in NSW. This week RIVMEO has 
secured a meeting with Brad Hazzard and Kerry Chant to 
discuss how to move forward safely with instrumental 
music in schools. Hopefully this voice makes a difference 
and we can get back to rehearsals and performances 
safely as soon as possible. I will keep you posted with any 
developments. 
 
Outstanding KIMP fees - just a reminder to please take 
care of any outstanding KIMP fees by this Friday 11th 
September. If you would like to set up a payment plan 
please just contact the office and they will be very   
happy to do this with you.  

 
Thank you everyone for your ongoing support of 
KIMP...we couldn't do any of it without you!!!! 
 

Nicky Cooper 
Kingscliff Instrumental Music Program 
Kingscliff Public School 
 

nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  

New 
 Canteen 

https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/5667/bc-620.pdf 

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx 

Please place all orders online via LOOP. Issue 6 will close 
on Wednesday 9th September. 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/5667/bc-620.pdf?fbclid=IwAR2dw1TSzJswFvaammVmAa-B18PctgRYhn4dbaBhwP_liPy4C6iqazLUB9I
https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx?fbclid=IwAR1vhYczOQrbv7h-64wPcdN_xoDtYXqWfkeiJJ3twUIgH9sx977z9zEz4_M
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THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

     Cathy from 917 ABC Gold Cost talking to Kindy Kids about Father’s Day 

 

Check out our Facebook page to listen 

    to the interview that was aired in NSW  

              and QLD last week. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

Casuarina 

 


